

VI. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

Ha Tinh is a disaster-prone province in the central of Viet Nam. Since the beginning of 2015, this province has experienced three massive floods, causing devastating property damage. The floods razed thousands of homes, damaged numerous irrigation works, roads, schools and healthcare centres. Ms. Nga Tran, a local resident, recalled the last flood, "The flood in June was normal, but the one in September was awful. Water from Ngan Pho River began to submerge the floor, while outside it was still raining heavily. After a while the water was about one meter. I had no choice but to climb up to the attic and stay there for two days." Like many other residents, all of Ms Nga's furniture was covered in mud, some was completely damaged for having been soaked in the water for too long. But what worried her most was the loss of her rice crop. Three months after the flood, lots of farmers still struggled with finding enough food to eat. If there is no aid from the government, the situation in this province will get worse.

33. What does disaster-prone mean?

- | | |
|----------------------------|-----------------------------|
| A. having no disasters | B. likely to have disasters |
| C. have very few disasters | D. have few disasters |

34. What is NOT mentioned as consequences from the floods?

- | | |
|-----------------|---------------------|
| A. loss of life | B. loss of property |
| C. loss of crop | D. loss of houses |

35. When was the flood as recalled by Ms. Nga Tran?

- | | | | |
|------------|---------|--------------|-------------|
| A. January | B. June | C. September | D. December |
|------------|---------|--------------|-------------|

36. How long did Ms. Nga Tran stay in her attic?

- | | |
|-----------------------|----------------|
| A. for the whole week | B. two days |
| C. three months | D. four months |

37. What is the biggest worry of Ms. Nga and other residents?

- | | |
|-----------------|--------------------------|
| A. lack of food | B. lack of accommodation |
| C. lack of aid | D. medicine |

VII. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word for each of the blanks

Are you looking for a cheap, clean, (38).....source of power that doesn't cause pollution or waste natural resources? Look no further than solar (39)from the sun.

At present, most of our (40).....comes from the use of coal and gas, oil, or (41).....power. This power could be provided by the sun. One percent of the solar energy that reaches the earth is enough to provide (42).....for the total population.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|---------------|-----------------|------------------|
| 38. A. effect | B. effective | C. effectively | D. effected |
| 39. A. energy | B. energetic | C. enormous | D. energetically |
| 40. A. electric | B. electrical | C. electrically | D. electricity |
| 41. A. land | B. pollution | C. nuclear | D. oil |
| 42. A. power | B. polluted | C. polluting | D. pollution |

IX. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in the following questions.

43. They will cut off the electricity unless you don't pay the electricity bill.
A B C D

44. How about going to the park and play volleyball there?

A B C D

45. My friends is eager to take part in after-school activities.

A B C D

X. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

46. "I will come to see you as soon as I can," he said,

A. He said he will come to see me as soon as he can.

B. He said he would come to see you as soon as I could.

C. He said he will come to see me as soon as you can.

D. He said he would come to see me as soon as he could.

47. We pollute the water. We have no fresh water to use.

A. If we pollutes the water, we will have no fresh water to use.

B. If we pollute the water, we will have no fresh water to use.

C. If we pollute the water, we have no fresh water to use.

D. If we pollute the water, we won't have no fresh water to use..

48. They will translate this book into Vietnamese.

A. This book will be translated into Vietnamese

B. This book will be translating into Vietnamese

C. This book will be translating into Vietnamese.

D. This book will translating into Vietnamese

49. Mr. Smith is very interested in our plan. I spoke to him on the phone last night.

A. Mr. Smith is very interested in our plan to whom I spoke on the phone last night.

B. Mr. Smith, who is very interested in our plan, I spoke to on the phone last night.

C. Mr. Smith, who I spoke on the phone last night, is very interested in our plan.

D. Mr. Smith, to whom I spoke on the phone last night, is very interested in our plan.

50. Mike graduated with a good degree. However, he joined the ranks of the unemployed.

A. If Mike graduated with a good degree, he would join the ranks of the unemployed.

B. That Mike graduated with a good degree helped him join the ranks of the unemployed.

C. Mike joined the ranks of the unemployed because he graduated with a good degree.

D. Although Mike graduated with a good degree, he joined the ranks of the unemployed.